Wind power not suited to Vermont 

During an interview, Pulitzer Prize-winner and global warming author Ross Gelbspan commented that "different parts of the country should focus on what would work best in their area; wind in the Great Plains and Midwest, solar in the South, hydrogen in the Northeast." To those of us opposed to industrial wind projects in Vermont, Gelbspan confirmed what we already knew in our hearts - that industrial wind and Vermont are not a particularly good fit. 

Because the wind does not always blow, wind power plants need to be backed up by more reliable sources of energy. If the ridgelines in Vermont that could be developed were to be developed with wind turbines, Vermont (and New England) would ultimately stay "wed" to fossil fuels (as well as nuclear) out of necessity. Therefore, it would seem that wind turbines offer no long-term advantage in our battle against global warming and acid rain. 

To me putting wind towers on Vermont's mountains is like putting Band-aids on a triage patient's external wounds when the problem is really much deeper. The multi-trillion-dollar coal and oil producers (biggest single industry - Gelbspan's "The Heat Is On," p.5) who use their tremendous lobbying power in Washington, D.C., are keeping the "heat" away from themselves by covering up the fact that their products are heavily responsible for the very serious global warming and acid rain conditions that now exist on our fragile planet and are getting worse at a much faster pace than anticipated (the planet is warming at a faster rate than at any time in the last 10,000 years - "The Heat Is On," p. 8). 

Until our federal Government stops the oil and coal lobbyists and their public relations people in Washington from setting our national energy priorities and misleading the American people about the real environmental threats we face, no real change will happen to help our global condition. 

In the meantime, if Vermont wants to make a difference, our "green" state and other New England states, should look into immediate, locally and federally subsidized conservation measures (rather than subsidizing oil and coal companies) and form state-level committees to investigate hydrogen as a potential "green" energy source that could help to turn the tide in our earth's threatened condition. 

I would like our elected officials to consider a long-term solution to our energy needs rather than approving the building of industrial wind towers knowing the possibility exists that wind in Vermont is not the solution we are looking for. The Glebe Mountain industrial wind project will make some money for the investors and the developer, Catamount Industries (aka CVPS), as well as the private landowner and will impact our wildlife and undisturbed tracts of land that some hold to be sacred, but will not make a significant difference in the "big picture" that so many of us are concerned about. 
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